
Greetings!

Good news! The Florida Department of Health in Leon County (DOH Leon) is partnering
with Nomi Health for FREE drive-up COVID-19 testing, right in the heart of District 3. This
new site is located at Huntington Oaks Plaza (3840 North Monroe Street, in the same
parking lot as the Lake Jackson Library).

PCR tests are available and rapid antigen tests are available on request. The site is open
seven days a week, from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m. No appointment is required, but you can register
online HERE.

 The testing site will operate under the following guidelines:

Results are shared with the patient via email.
Antigen test results are available in 20-40 minutes and PCR test results within 48
hours.
Patients are allowed one test per individual per day. If a patient tests positive on
their antigen test, medical staff can conduct a PCR test as a follow up. 
Tests are available for individuals 12 months or age and older.

Only individuals who are being tested should be in the vehicle, except for parents,
guardians or caregivers. Masks are recommended. People should be prepared to stay in
their vehicles while awaiting testing. Restroom facilities will not be available.

Stay healthy and please don't hesitate to contact me if you have additional questions,
comments, or suggestions.

All the best,

https://testing.nomihealth.com/easy_registration/26/onsite
https://testing.nomihealth.com/easy_registration/26/onsite


Rick Minor, Chairman
Commissioner, Leon County District 3
(850) 606-5363
MinorR@leoncountyfl.gov

PLEASE NOTE: Per Florida's Public Records Law (Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes), most written
communication to or from County officials and staff regarding County business are public records available to the
public and media upon request. As such, this email correspondence may be subject to public disclosure.
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